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Memorandum 
 

Ref No. ……………………………………….; 
 
 
Attn.:    Ambassador Ana Isabel PRERA 
 Embassy of Guatemala in France 
 
From: Ambassador  Ricardo PUTZEIS U. 
 General Director of International, Multilateral and Economic Relationships 
 
SUBJECT: IHO  Circular Letter No. 2/2011 dated 21st March 2011 

on S-23 
 

Date:  Guatemala, on 14th June 2011 
 
I am pleased to address to you following our Memorandum Ref. DIPOM/SUBONU//VARIOS 
MARITIMO/LCVR-MM/No. 140-DDD-449-11 dated 14th June of present year, concerning Circular No. 
02/2011 on the S-23, dated 21st March 2011. 
  
To this respect, this General Directorate is requiring that, through its Embassy, the position of 
Guatemala be clarified to Vice-Admiral Alexandros Maratos, Chairman of the Working Group on S-23. 
According to the instructions previously received such position is “that it is wise to maintain the 
present denomination as it appears on the nautical charts and the IHO edition, in the benefit of the 
mariners, considering that such issue has not been sufficiently discussed and that there is no 
consensus”. 
 
Likewise, I ask Madam Ambassador to please be so kind as to communicate the whereabouts to this 
Directorate, so that we can follow this issue. 
 
Very respectfully, 
 






